Dear Committee,

Even though I am an unusual case I should like to illustrate the benefits that Australians traveling abroad can bring to host countries.

I am a naturalised Australian, born in Zagreb, Croatia. I lived in Canberra for 26 years, ending my scientific career there as a professor at the Australian National University and a Fellow of the Australian Academy of Science. I returned to Zagreb in 2002, accepting a job of the director of the Ruder Boskovic Institute. The Institute is the largest Croatian research centre in sciences and science applications. In the multi-disciplinary environment of the Institute more than 500 academic staff and graduate students work on problems in experimental and theoretical physics, chemistry and physics of materials, organic chemistry, biochemistry, molecular biology and medicine, environmental and marine research and computer science and electronics. 

The experience from Australia is of enormous value in my daily work. As the working of an advanced democracy is largely based on custom, it cannot be learned without a long-term experience in a country with a strong democratic tradition. Through my position I can influence national policies in many aspects of science and higher education, and I am of course applying what I learned during the 26 years at the Australian National University.

At the end I should thank all my colleagues at home (i. e. Canberra) for years of unselfish sharing in the excitement and privilege of a life in sciences, on my own behalf but even more so on the behalf of all staff and students in Croatia who will benefit through this link between our countries.

Stjepan Marcelja,

Director, 

Ruder Boskovic Institute (www.irb.hr) 
